
  CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 15TH 2016
Present
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Geraghty (Chair)		Mrs C Wall (Clerk & RFO)
Cllr Pike
Cllr Wallbank
The meeting was attended by one member of the public.
1. To record any apologies for absence
Cllr Close
Cllr Gay
Cllr Howard (Wiltshire County Councillor)		
2. Declaration of Interest in Items on the Agenda–(Model Parish Code of Conduct 2007).  
To receive any Declarations of Interest on any agenda item to be discussed.
No declarations received
3. General Public – Questions.
Mrs Jackson outlined that she was attending the meeting to represent the owners of No 5 Orchard Cottages who were currently on holiday and was in regard to agenda item No 16/07454 – Demolition of garage and proposed rear, side and front extensions to 4 Orchard Cottages Chute Forest SP11 9DE
The chairman agreed to bring this agenda item forward to allow Mrs Jackson to speak.
Mrs Jackson explained that the new core strategy was more restrictive and the planning application received although described as an annexe for parents was not descriptive and could in effect be a new dwelling. 
The application did not respect the character of the area and the disproportionate extension to the semi-detached dwelling created a terraced effect. The forward projected extension across the full width of the front is particularly un-characteristic of the area and due to the proximity of the neighbouring property the noise made by a family would be considerable.
The applicants were currently using the grass verge for car parking and the plans were not showing parking at where four off street spaces were required. 
Cars were currently parked with their bonnets projected forward of the verge causing poor visibility for neighbouring houses.
The Village design statement limited the scale and architectural style of extensions and new build and she recommend refusal as the Terms of design was disproportionate.
Cllr Pike asked if the presumption was that should we not build or do we not want more people living in the Chutes.
Cllr Wallbank stated that she objected to the size of the front of house and parking and could be dangerous
The Clerk read out an extract from Cllr Close’s letter stating that the proposed development represents an expansion of a very modest three bedroom cottage with a domestic floor area of 100square metres to an area of approximately 225 square metres, which more than doubles the domestic floor area and would completely ruin the very pleasant appearance created by three pairs of cottages with space between. He is in the opinion that the scale, bulk and footprint of the proposal represents gross over development of the site.
A vote was taken and this application was objected to on the following grounds
1.	The size of the proposed extension creating a gross over-development of the site. 
2.	The issue with parking creating reduced visibility for cars leaving neighbouring properties.
3.	The design was uncharacteristic of the area
Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Wallbank
4. Minutes of Previous Meetings:
To approve and sign, as a correct record the minutes of July 14th 2016 
The minutes were agreed as a true and correct record and proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Wallbank
5. Matters arising – For information only.
No matters arising
6. Exchange of Information, to include
Reports from Wilts County Councillor and Wiltshire Constabulary 
Report from Wiltshire Council :- Councillor Charles Howard
New Community Policing Model
A new model for local Community Policing will come into force on 17th October. Among the changes will be:
1. The Tidworth Community Area i.e. Ludgershall, Tidworth and the nine villages will be policed under the control of Inspector Nick Mawson who is based at Devizes Police Station.
2. A new way of working will be introduced which will make the best and most efficient use of police resources.
A full explanation of the new arrangements will be made by Inspector Mawson at the next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board which will be held at 7 pm at The Wellington Academy on Monday 19th September. All are welcome to attend. In addition to Inspector Mawson, the Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire Mr Angus Macpherson will also be present.
The Tidworth Community Area Partnership
TCAP is a forum at which issues arising in the Tidworth Community Area can be raised, discussed and action taken to resolve them where possible. It also runs a local website, and sponsors events such as concerts and the Blue Light Day in the Tidworth Area.
Following the creation of Area Boards in 2009, some of the work covered by TCAP is duplicated by the Area Board. The Area Board is the executive arm of Wiltshire Council in the Tidworth Community Area. A meeting of TCAP representatives was held on 2nd September to review the two organisations work and to try to eliminate duplication. Arising from this meeting, the following decisions were made:
1. The five thematic groups, namely Economic & Built Environment, the local Policing team, the Local Youth Network, the Community Area Transport Group and Health & Wellbeing would be allocated more time to discuss issues at meetings of the Area Board. There would be a corresponding reduction in reports from outside agencies.
2. The number of TCAP meetings per annum would be reduced from four to two.
3. TCAP, through the Chairman who is normally the Garrison Commander, would continue to exist and be ready to raise local issues independently from the Area Board.

No representation or report received from Wiltshire Police.
7. Correspondence - As received and if necessary held at the clerk’s office.
Acknowledgment and acceptance of the letter from Historic England confirming the Grade II listing of the War Memorial on Lower Chute Green and added to the List of Buildings of Special Architectural or Historic Interest.
The Clerk recorded that a letter had been received from Mr Stock regarding the listing and she had acknowledged and responded to his letter.
8.	Finance.
	Accept Liquidity Statement July-September 2016

The statement was Accepted and agreed and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Wallbank	
9.	Expenditure
Approve SLCC payment £44.00 50% share (paid by Chute PC)

The above payment was approved and proposed by Cllr Wallbank and seconded by Cllr Pike.
10.	Planning.-To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 
16/07454/FUL – Demolition of garage and proposed rear, side and front extensions to 4 Orchard Cottages Chute Forest SP11 9DE
This item was discussed under agenda item 3.
11.  Footpaths - To receive a report and consider any necessary action.

No report or action required

12.  Village Hall -	To receive a report and consider any necessary action. 
Cllr Wallbank who was the council’s representative advised that she had not attended the last Village Hall meeting. Mrs Wall updated that currently the committee was still struggling to recruit new members and if she resigned from the Village Hall committee was concerned who would run the hall. A further article requesting new members to be placed in the Chronicle.
13.  Roads -To receive a report and consider any necessary action.

The Clerk advised that no recent reports had been received from Wiltshire Council but they were awaiting five specific items which was considered a priority to the council.
It was agreed that the road in front of the Hatchet and Roundway Lane were top of the list for resurfacing.

Cllr Pike raised concern that the finger post at the top of Lodge Lane was rotting away. The Clerk advised that Wiltshire Council will not replace with wooden signs but with metal and it was agreed that this was not appropriate for the village.
It was agreed that the Clerk would put an article in the Chronicle requesting Oak to make a new signpost.

Cllr Wallbank advised that she had been told by a resident that the drains at the bottom of the crossroads at Tangley Bottom were blocked with leaves and there used to be a well by the crossroads which drainage water drained into. Cllr Pike advised that this was in Tangley Parish and therefore under Hampshire Council.

14. -  To consider the renewal of the Lower Chute Notice Board at a cost of maximum £120 in addition to the grant from Tidworth Area Board, and the re-siting of the current board.

This expenditure was agreed and proposed by Cllr Pike and seconded by Cllr Wallbank. The siting of the current noticeboard would be at either the Village Hall or the King George Field.

15 - To support the installation by the Churches Conservation Trust of an Oak Finger Post by Kiln House Chute Forest to replace the current plastic sign pointing out the footpath to St Mary’s Church and on to Lower Chute.

This installation was supported and proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Geraghty.

16 - Updated “Welcome to the Chutes” leaflet

This was for reference only and acknowledged.

17 - PCC Proposal to site a Garden of Remembrance on Lower Chute Village Green
It was agreed that the sentiment was acceptable in principle but far more information was needed on the maintenance of the proposal before a decision could be made and would therefore be an agenda item at the next meeting.
18 Any Other Business

No further business was raised and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35pm

19 Date of Next Meeting November 17th 2016

Carolyn Wall
Clerk and RFO
September 16th 2016



